
During November, AN donated goods to a total value of approximately £7,000 to 
some 270 beneficiaries.  In addition, cash donations were given to help people pay 
for medical expenses, fuel bills and essential house repairs in preparation for the 
winter.  These activities are supported by the income from the shop in Dorohoi. 

In December, AN has the opportunity to get involved with the local community 
through the distribution of Christmas gift boxes in schools and churches. 

Give thanks ... 
1. For the pre-Christmas load that arrived last week, including some 2,000 Christ-
mas gift boxes and two tons of food. 

2. For the good stock of clothing, bedding and food that will be used to help many 
people during the coming winter. 

3. For the dedicated local team which gets involved in all aspects of AN’s work. 
Please pray ... 
1. About proposed legislation in Romania that would make it more difficult for 
some foreign-funded charities to continue their activities. 

2. For the increasing number of people asking for help - 14 first-time beneficiaries 
were registered during the last week of November alone. 

3.For the fair distribution of Christmas gift boxes - and disappointment limitation! 

The RoAF Prayer Meeting normally takes place at 8 pm on the second Tuesday of 
each month; the actual venue can vary so please contact one of the RoAF team for 
confirmation. However, you don’t need to be in Horley - just remember to pause 
and pray wherever you are at that time (or, indeed, at any other time).   

Below and overleaf we offer some prayer pointers, but please feel free to add your 
own items as they come to mind.  Prayer is our connection with God’s ultimate 
power source and, without prayer support, this work would achieve nothing. 
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Give thanks ... 
1. For the lorry-load of valuable items that left from Billingshurst on 30th Novem-
ber, for the turn-out of many willing hands to help load, and safety en-route. 

2. For all those who prepared Christmas gift boxes this year. 

3. For the stock remaining in our warehouses, which will form the nucleus of the 
first loads in the new year. 

4. For those people who take an interest in particular families or individuals, and 
prepare designated boxes or provide regular sponsorship. 

5. For several unexpected donations of money, which have confirmed God’s 
blessing upon this work. 

6. As we pass the 21st anniversary of our first involvement in helping people in 
Romania, we thank God for all those who have been involved during these years, 
and thank all those who contributed for their interest and support. 
Please pray ... 
1. For continuation of positive moves towards maintaining the continuity of the 
Horley packing sessions during the relocation of the Baptist Church premises, and 
for the resources to cover the costs of moving. 

2. For those of our supporters who are suffering from illness, whether seasonal or 
more long-term - may God grant them peace and comfort. 

3. For wisdom in the management of the Billingshurst warehouse, that we may 
maximise the benefits of the facilities that we have there, and that we may find 
ways to encourage local involvement. 
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